Ted Tweet

1914 Hidden Valley Drive, Pleasant Hill, MO 64080-1914 Cell phone (256) 698-2365 ~~ e-mail tltweet5555@aol.com

Grace Missionary Baptist Mission

631 SW T Highway, Holden, MO Mailing Address: 1720 SW 675 Road, Holden, MO 64040-9181

July 12, 2017

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ.

Greetings, you all. The Lord has blessed us this past month as we are making plans for our Bible Conference this coming weekend. Please pray for God's blessings upon us and those who will be bringing the messages in this meeting.

The last two weeks of June into the beginning of July we made a trip to attend the Bible Conference with Bible Believer's Baptist Church in Naples, Idaho, Pastor Paul Sandelin. We had a great time of fellowship and the trip was great. I was able also to go to Olympia, WA and my sister graciously put us up and we were able to visit there with my mother. She is doing well for one of ninety years; she has her problems, like all of us do of one type or another. Also we enjoyed our time with the family at my brother John's place in Eatonville, WA with his dear wife and a lot of the family. They surprised Sylvia and me with a cake and some gifts celebrating our fifty years of marriage which will be in December on the 16th. It was a joy to be with them all again. We left Idaho on July 3rd and were home for services on Wednesday.

We want to thank Faith Missionary BC, Paducah, KY for the special \$500 love offering to the Honduras Fund. Brothers Lisandro and Tacho were so thankful for this special gift. They have both sent thank you letters for this offering and monthly support, which I will add to this report.

Thank all of you for your prayers and kindness to my wife and me. It is sure an answer of our prayers. We love you all in the Lord and we all know that the Lord's return is going to be very soon, as the signs point to it.

Your brother in Christ, Ted Tweet

Letter from **Pastor Lisandro Cordova** Iglesia Bautista Emanuel Río Esteban, Colón Honduras, Central America

Dear and Beloved Brethren in the Lord Jesus Christ,

May the grace and peace of God be with all of you. I trust that on receiving this letter you will be enjoying good health physically and spiritually. Brethren, we thank the Lord that we are doing well, with some trials, but with the help of the Lord Jesus Christ and your help we are going forward. We want to thank you for your love offerings and prayers for the churches in Honduras, as they are a great blessing to us. We ask that you continue to pray for us as we do for you. My family sends you greetings. We have 5 children whose names are Kevin Lisandro, Jose Nahum, Jonathan Yasir, Carol Alejandra, Helen Isabelina and my wife is Carolina Elena. The work of the Lord has been growing little by little. I am pastor of Emmanuel Baptist Church (Iglesia Bautista Emanuel) of Río Esteban, Colón and expect to die still busy in the work of God and looking for the second coming of our Savior.

May the Lord Jesus Christ bless you. Sincerely yours, Lisandro Cordova

Letter from **Pastor Anastacio (Tacho) Suazo** Iglesia Bautista Ríos de Agua Viviente Lis Lis, Balfate, Colón Honduras, Central America

For: Brother Ted and Sylvia and Brethren of the churches,

We are thankful for the economic help that you have given us that has come as a great blessing. It came in an opportune moment, because in those days my step father was very ill in the hospital and he died on Saturday, June 24th and we buried him in Olanchito where he lived. My wife also is very thankful for the offering and very pleased to buy a new dress. We thank God and you brethren for your care for us. May God continue to bless you.

From: Anastacio Suazo and Carmen de Suazo